From: U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services <uscis@messages.dhs.gov>

Sent: Friday, October 18, 2024 2:20 PM

To:

Subject: National Stakeholder Engagement: Immigration Protection Options for Certain

Lebanese Nationals in the United States



Public Engagement Division



Immigration Protection Options for Certain Lebanese Nationals in the United States

Wednesday, Oct. 23, 2024

2 - 3 p.m. Eastern

On Oct. 17, the Department of Homeland Security <u>announced</u> a planned new Temporary Protected Status (TPS) designation for Lebanese nationals and details related to the Deferred Enforced Departure (DED) for certain Lebanese nationals announced in July. U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) will hold a national stakeholder engagement related to this announcement on

Oct. 23 from 2-3 p.m. Eastern.

During the engagement, USCIS will provide an overview of DED and how to file for an Employment Authorization Document as previously detailed in the July 26, 2024 Memorandum on the Deferred Enforced Departure for Certain Lebanese Nationals.

We will also provide a general overview of TPS for Lebanon; however, we plan to publish additional details in an upcoming Federal Register Notice.

During the upcoming engagement, we will hold a question-and-answer session. USCIS will not address case-specific questions, questions outside the scope of the engagement, or issues under active litigation.

No registration is required for the upcoming engagement. Please use <u>Microsoft Teams</u> to join the engagement. We recommend using Microsoft Edge, Chrome, or Firefox as your web browser. You may also view the engagement from a mobile device with the Microsoft Teams application.

To submit questions in advance, click on <u>Microsoft Teams</u> and enter your question in the questions box found at the bottom right of your screen.

If you have any questions about this engagement, please email us at public.engagement@uscis.dhs.gov. To request a disability accommodation to participate in this engagement, email us at public.engagement@uscis.dhs.gov by 5 p.m. Eastern on Monday, Oct. 21.

Note to media:

This webinar is not for press purposes. Please contact the USCIS Office of Public Affairs at media@uscis.dhs.gov for any media inquiries.

We look forward to your participation!





Upcoming Engagements

To view a list of upcoming local and national engagements, please visit uscis.gov/outreach.



Update Preferences

To update your RSVP, modify your email address, or to unsubscribe from our mailing list, please visit your <u>Subscriber</u> <u>Preferences Page</u>.

Information

For more information on USCIS and its programs, please visit <u>uscis.gov</u>.



Contact Us

Please do not reply to this message. Contact us at

Public.Engagement@uscis.dhs.gov.

